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Dear William,

Thank you for your letter of 27 February 2013, on behalf of the Petitions 
Committee, about express rail services between Holyhead and Cardiff. 
I apologise for the delay in reply.

I note that you have forwarded the specific timetabling concerns of the 
petitioner Neil Taylor and have asked that these be considered in more detail. I 
am committed to further improvements to these services, as evidenced by the 
infrastructure improvements that the Welsh Government is currently funding in 
the Wrexham area. I have asked my officials to consider further the information 
your petitioner has provided as they continue their work in this area. It should 
be noted, however, that the infrastructure on the West Coast Main Line 
(WCML) used for journeys between Holyhead and London provides greater 
capacity and allows higher operating speeds than the corresponding route. As
you will be aware, responsibility for rail infrastructure sits with the Department 
for Transport. 

Your letter also asks if further discussions have taken place with Arriva Trains 
Wales (ATW) on this issue. My officials have an on-going dialogue with ATW
about further capacity enhancements, both for existing services and for 
delivering new services such as those outlined in the National Transport Plan. 
This dialogue continues to include discussions of north-south services.

I trust that the Committee will find this information useful for its inquiry.
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